
 

   
 

 
January 24, 2025 
 
Melissa Francis, Principal – email: melissa.francis@peelsb.com 
Kristen Bynoe, Vice Principal – email: Kristen.bynoe@peelsb.com 
 
Re: Sunny View Middle School, 30 Chapparal Drive 

  
The following recommendation of the Brampton School Traffic Safety Council meeting of 
December 5, 2024, was approved by Council on January 22, 2025: 

 
SC067-2024 
 

1.   That the Site Inspection report Sunny View Middle School, be received; 
 
2.  That the principal be requested to implement a safety awareness campaign within the 

school to educate students and parents about the dangers of jaywalking and the 
importance of using crosswalks; and, 

 
3.   That the Manager of Transportation Right-of-Way & Safety be requested to consider 

adding speed bumps or pedestrian signals in front of the school to slow traffic and 
improve safety which would prevent potential accidents. 

 
By copy of this correspondence to the following, it is hereby understood that the above 
recommendation will be carried out as noted below: 

 M. Francis, Principal – Clause #2 
 S. Loftus, Manager, Transportation Right-of-Way & Safety – Clause #3 

 
Yours truly,  

 
 

Chandra Urquhart  
Legislative Coordinator, City Clerk’s Office  
City of Brampton  
T: 905.874.2114 
Chandra.urquhart@brampton.ca 

    
SC/11.1 

 
 cc: K. Minaker, Manager, Traffic Operations & Parking 
  S. Loftus, Manager, Transportation Right of Way & Safety 

V. Skirten, Crossing Guard Supervisor 
E. Rhudd, Coordinator, Crossing Guard 
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